
 
 

 

Actions of the People's Advocate Institution 

undertaken between 13 and 24 June 2022 

 

- ex officio proceeding and requests addressed to the County Committee for Emergency Situations 

within the Institution of the Prefect of Neamț County and the City Hall of Piatra Neamț, regarding 

the situation of some persons from Ukraine accommodated in the territorial area of Neamț city, 

taking into account the information published in the media, according to which: Piatra Neamț City 

Hall wants to suspend the accommodation of Ukrainian refugees in the houses located within the 

Municipal Swimming Pool Complex and wants to move them to other locations [...] Neamț City 

Hall states that the refugees would have requested the move because, since the summer season 

begun, there is noise until late at night and they can't rest, and that another location will be found 

for those who want to move [...] The Emergency Situations Committee says that it received the 

request from the mayor's office for freeing up space but that the reason invoked would be the 

contracts that were concluded prior to its assignment as accommodation for refugees. 


